

## EXAMINATION MATERIAL ZUEB – 22 ENGLISH XII SECTION "C" EXTENDED RESPONSE QUESTION (ERQ'S)

## 1. Narration:

- 4 Sultan said: 'We were surprised they had succeeded in doing it.'
- 🖊 Saba says: 'my work is so boring. '
- 4 He said: 'I will be waiting for his response.'
- ↓ He said: 'We knew it had taken place. '
- 4 Aftab said: 'the teacher is explaining these rules.'
- + He said: 'When he arrived I had already prepared everything.'
- 4 Farhad said: "I haven't visited this place yet."
- **4** He said: 'The game will last for three hours.'
- 4 He said: 'I have been playing football for two hours.'
- ↓ He said: 'I will be learning Spanish all day.'
- \rm The teacher said, 'Haste makes waste.'



- ♣ He said: 'I'll discuss it with her tomorrow.'
- ↓ He asked me: 'Did she approve of your idea.'
- **4** She asked me: 'Have you already guessed the right answer?'
- ↓ Ambreen said to me. 'Does she need my help?'
- ↓ She asked me: 'Is it a popular resort?'
- ↓ She asked me. 'How much will it be?'
- ↓ She asked me: 'Who has already completed the project?'
- She asked me: 'Have you been teaching Persian for more than two years?'
- ↓ She asked me. 'Where were you yesterday?'
- Ali said, "please help me"

AINA



### 2. **Comprehension:**

### Sample:

#### 1. Read the following passage and answer the questions given below:

It is the height of selfishness of men, who fully appreciate in their own case the advantage of a good education to deny these advantages to women. There is no valid argument by which the exclusion of women from the privileges of education can be defended. It is argued that women have their domestic duties to perform and that if they were educated, they would bury themselves in their books, and have little time for attending to the management of their household. On the contrary, education involves knowledge of the means by which health may be improved, and which enable a mother to consult such modern books that will tell her how to rear up her children into healthy men and women and skilfully help them when a disease attacks her household.

#### Questions:

- i. Are men justified in denying education to women?
- ii. What argument do men put forward to justify their stand?
- iii. What is the attitude of the author regarding the education of women?
- iv. Suggest a suitable title to the above passage?
- v. What is your opinion on the above passage?

### Sample

#### 2. Read the following passage and answer the question given below:

The West throughout the last five centuries has displayed extraordinary energy which has taken many forms, some good, some bad. It has <u>explored</u> the world from Pole to Pole. It has learnt the secrets of atoms and stars.



It has discovered how to produce such an <u>abundance</u> of necessaries and comforts as previous ages would have thought unimaginable. But all this, which might have <u>ministered</u> to human happiness, has been vitiated by one fatal fault; the love of power over other human beings.

#### Questions:

i. What has been explored by the wes	i.	What has been explored by the West?
--------------------------------------	----	-------------------------------------

- ii. What was unimaginable in the previous ages?
- iii. Give meaning of any one of the underlined words.
- iv. Suggest a suitable title for the above passage.

#### Sample

#### 3. Read the following passage and answer the question given below:

Making pottery on the porter's wheel is called throwing. The thrower is a very skilful workman. But there is another method of shaping articles out of clay - Moulding. A plaster mould is made and that day Is pressed into it. This is a quicker and less difficult way and must be used to make things like handles: but all the most beautiful pottery is thrown. When the piece of pottery Is taken off the wheel, it is put aside to dry, after which design may be painted on it with special colours that wall stand great heat: it is then ready to be fired. This is done in a large overt, or kiln. The pieces of pottery are placed in earthenware tube called 'saggers' so that flames cannot touch the pottery.

#### Questions:

- i. What is throwing?
- ii. What is the other method of shaping articles?
- iii. What Is the advantage of Moulding?
- iv. How does the potter make designs on the pieces of pottery?
- v. How is pottery baked in fire?



# 3. List of Essays:

- \rm Democracy in Pakistan
- 4 Pakistan Super League
- 4 Cyber Crime A Threat to Society
- **4** PUBG Mobile Game Addiction Ruining the Life of Youth
- 4 Vote of no confidence
- **4** Education System in Karachi
- ↓ The impact of Social Media
- \rm Global Warming

